McMillan, Michael, EMNRD

From: Robert_Wilson@oxy.com

Sent: Thursday, August 2, 2018 11:23 AM

To: McMillan, Michael, EMNRD

Cc: Sandra_Musallam@oxy.com

Subject: Administrative Order CTB-841_Red Tank 31 State 5H
Michael,

After reviewing the approved Administrative Order CTB-841 for the Red Tank 31 State 5H Battery it was
noticed that the APl number listed for the Red Tank 30 31 State Com #24Y was incorrect and that the API
number for the Red Tank 30 31 State Com #24H (30-025-44062) had been used by mistake. This oversite
happened because the 24H well originally was permitted to produce into the facility but the well bore was not
completed due to an issue while drilling after the surface casing was set. Operations on the 24H well were
stopped, and a new permit was obtained for the Red Tank 30 31 State Com #24Y (30-025-44161) which was
drilled and completed to replace the 24H well bore that was abandoned while drilling.

Therefore, we would like to correct the APl number listed for the Red Tank 30 31 State Com #24Y on the
application from (30-025-44062) to (30-025-44161). Please note that this change in APl number for the 24Y
well will have no impact on lease ownership or involve any changes to the original scope and intention of the
application or pools under consideration. In addition, the APl number correction will also match the number
as assigned to the Red Tank 30 31 State Com #24Y on the NMOCD web site.

If you have any questions or need any additional information please contact me at your convenience.

Robert K Wilson
Regulatory Engineer
Office: 713-985-6991 || 29.125 || Cell: 281-731-8091



